

Republic of the Philippines Department of Social Welfare and Development

IBP Road, Batasan Pambansa Complex, Constitution Hills, Quezon City 1126 Telephone Nos. (632) 931-8101 to 07; Telefax (632) 931-8191

E-mail: osec@dswd.gov.ph Website: http://www.dswd.gov.ph

08 February 2017

REPRESENTATIVE DIVINA GRACE C. YU

Chairperson Committee on the Welfare of Children RVM Building, House of Representatives Quezon City

Dear Chairperson Yu:

This refers to your request during the deliberation of House Bill No. 516, entitled: "Positive and Non-Violent Discipline of Children Act" on 30 January 2017, for the list of training on positive discipline conducted by the Department of Social Welfare and Development (DSWD).

In line with this, may we share with you the following trainings facilitated by the Social Technology Bureau (STB) of the Department:

1. Training on Positive Discipline in Everyday Parenting, held on 17-21 October 2016 at Kimberly Hotel, Tagaytay City

The training was sponsored by Save the Children which was attended by LGU social workers and Pantawid staff of Valenzuela and Malabon Cities and Non-Government Organization (NGO) representatives.

 Orientation on Positive Discipline in Everyday Parenting, held on 08 October 2016 in Marikina City

The objective of the activity was to provide the parents with basic knowledge and understanding on positive discipline to improve healthy family relationships and reduce corporal punishment at home. The activity was sponsored by Rhema Word of God Church and a total of 80 participants who are members of the church particularly parents attended the said orientation.

3. Training of Facilitators on Positive Discipline in Everyday Parenting, held on 10 August 2016 at Aloha Hotel, Manila

The training was sponsored by the Child Fund Japan in partnership with Save the Children. Selected participants nationwide were invited to the training composed of Registered Social Workers, community development workers and Pantawid staff.

For the Committee's information.

Thank you.

Very truly yours,

JUDY M. TAGUIWALO

Secretary